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                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers: 
 
Last week saw the beginning of Lent (Ash 
Wednesday was February 22nd) and with 
that comes the WORLD FAMOUS ALL 
SAINTS FISH FRY.   
 
The practice run was on Friday February 
17th and saw a practice event record of 298 
meals served from the inaugural use of the 
new gym kitchen facility.   
 
For our new members (and for those who 
may not have had the chance to participate 
in the past) the Fish Fry is a great opportu-
nity to get to know fellow Knights 
and to be a part of an event that 
has become almost legendary.   
 
There are some “skill posi-
tions,”  (the Clam Chowder recipe 
is a closely guarded secret, rivaled 
by the Coca Cola Formula and 
Colonel Sanders 11 herb and spices 
– and NO, even  I do not know it!!).  
 
There is always room for new guys 
among the servers and especially on the take 
down and cleanup shifts.  Those later shifts 
used to be billed as 8-11 PM, but with the 
efficiency of the new facility, it looks like we 
are getting done before 10 PM.  That said, 
the clean-up crew, (formerly known as the 
“Knights of the Lower Realm”) always seem 
to generate the most memorable stories. It 
has even been rumored that an “adult bever-
age” or two has been consumed during the 
telling and the hearing.   
 
We even have new positions of traffic and 
parking coordinators to help with the traffic 
flow and trying to keep the lowest section of 
the parking area for use by handicapped, 
elderly and take-out. 

 
As this goes to press, we have just had our 
largest first degree exemplifications with 15 
new brother knights joining our order.  Hats 
off to Frank Callan and all the other brother 
knights who took up the recruiting challenge 
and asked their male Catholic friends to join 
us. 
 
March has traditionally been “Membership 
Month” at All Saints Council and it would be 
great if we could repeat the first degree ex-
emplification class we just had.  If you have 
not already done so, try to bring at least one 

new member into the Coun-
cil.   
 
Remember that the key to 
bringing in a new member is 
to ASK!!  As Frank will tell 
you – IT WORKS!  The 
next scheduled First Degree 
exemplification will be on 
Tuesday March 27th.  We 
have informational litera-

ture and other recruitment aids available at 
the office. 
 
Also, the weekend of March 10-11 is the next 
men’s Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP)   
session.   The Knights of Columbus is touted 
as a leadership group within the parish and 
this is an opportunity for us to show that 
leadership by taking part. 
 
For those members who have been around a 
while, please make a special effort to get to 
know our new members and to invite them 
to participate in the Council’s activities with 
you.  
 
While recruiting is the lifeblood of every   
organization, retention is just as important.  
Retention is best accomplished by getting to 
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know the new members and getting them involved in the council activities.   
 
With the Fish Fry going on now, the Vidalia Onion sale coming up, work on the “Pray and Play” garden 
starting, the Acolyte Program ongoing,  Independence Day parade float, PWID (tootsie roll drive), social 
events like Knights’ Night Out, wine tasting, the Pumpkin Patch, Soap Box Derby, spaghetti dinners,    
Desserts with Santa, Youth Basketball and Soccer events, Special Olympics, Habitat for Humanity, visits 
to the downtown homeless shelter, Mass of Remembrance, etc., there is surely at least one project that a 
new knight (and even some less  active “older knights”) can find to interest them.  And if not, there is al-
ways the opportunity to start up a brand new project.  Last year at this time, no one had ever heard of an    
All Saints Pumpkin Patch!! 
 
As a final note, on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays during Lent, the Blessed Sacrament will be exposed 
in the Mary Queen of the Knights Chapel between the 7:00 AM Mass until the 7:00 PM Mass.  This is a 
special opportunity to spend some quality time with Our Lord and Savior.  Those of you that heard  Sister 
Briege McKenna at the Parish Retreat know how important prayer is.  For those going to volunteer at the 
Fish Fry, I suggest coming a little earlier than you usually would and spending a few minutes of quite time 
visiting your best friend. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 

Stan Wasowski, Grand Knight Council 11402 
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All Saints Acolyte Program Expansion 
All Saints 11402 has a unique service program in all the world. Our brothers 
serve on the altar for every funeral held at our parish. They also serve at times 
for special occasions. There is about one funeral per week on average. 
 
Currently 75 brothers are arranged into five teams, each with a team captain. 
Their director is Norb Braza at nlbraza@aol.com and 770-393-8645. Four 
teams rotate duties for funerals during the week and the fifth team is the 
weekend team for brothers that have fulltime jobs.  
 
Each brother acolyte wears a navy blue blazer, grey dress slacks, white shirt, 
black dress shoes, and a special blue tie with KofC logos. The tie is given to all 
members free of charge to ensure uniformity of appearance. A typical Mass 
team consists of a cross bearer, two candle bearers, water and wine bearers. If 
available a sixth brother is used for incense bearer and to balance the team on 
the altar. Serving on the altar for Mass is a huge honor and responsibility. 
 

All altar movements are choreographed for uniformity, dignity, and reverence. Training is not difficult. 
The altar items, candles, and chairs are handled before Mass by the team and stored away afterward. Any 
attendee at an All Saints funeral can not help but be impressed by the beauty of the unique ceremony. We 
constantly receive thanks and compliments from family and friends of the deceased. The team is always 
invited to church receptions held afterward. 
 
If you were an altar server in your youth, or even if you were not, we hope that you will consider joining 
this beautiful ministry started by our own Sir Knight Monsignor Kiernan in 1997.  He was having trouble 
finding altar servers on school days and turned to the Knights. We have handled every funeral at All 
Saints since that time. Consider joining one of our teams. We are in special need of additional 
weekend acolytes. This timeframe allows our younger working brothers to take a very important and 
active part in council activities.  And if truth be told, it is a lot of fun. 
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       Mike Davis                     David Flynn                   Bryce  Hodges 

New 1st Degree Council Brothers 
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    Jordan Banasik         M. Patrick Callahan             Rafik Cressaty 

           Bob Mack                     Eric Mai                   Marty McCormick   
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New 1st Degree Council Brothers 

4 
          Bert Trapani               Robert Webb 

      Rick McCully                 John Nelson               Matthew Planer 

      John Sousa                  Bill Stobierski                  Joseph Stutz 
 Pictured on the two previous 
pages are the 17 new 1st degree 
brothers that joined our council 
in the month of February. 
 
Two brothers joined our council 
at St. Brigid on February 11th 
and a record 15 joined at our 
own McGivney Hall on the 28th.  
 
We also were blessed with three 
brothers transferring into 11402 
this month raising our current 
membership to 382. 
 
We are far from done with sev-
eral more completed Form 100’s 
to be exercised. 
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“Knight to Knight” Corner 
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March Insurance Tip:           Different life stages, changing needs 
You may have a long-range expense for which you are saving, such as college for your children. You 

may be concerned about a comfortable, worry-free retirement. You may want to protect your ability to 
earn a living. You may wonder if needing costly long-term care will deplete your hard-earned assets. You 
want to have something to leave for your wife, children or grandchildren. 

At some point you may have had all of these needs on your mind. Over time, these thoughts make way 
for others as your needs evolve, your finances change and you get older. What is important at age 20, may 
not be at 30, or 45, or 65. What is the best way to be prepared for these changes before they happen? 

One of the easiest ways to be financially ready for changes that come with different life stages is to 
meet annually with your professional Knights of Columbus agent, and address the needs that his analysis 
uncovers. This can help you be ready to face the financial challenges and issues on the road ahead. 

During that annual visit, I’ll take the time to review your needs, goals and budget. I’ll update all bene-
ficiaries on your policies and be sure your coverage meets your needs. I’ll recommend a program of life 
insurance, long-term care, disability income insurance and guaranteed retirement products that will help 
you rest easy at night. 

Whatever your needs, whatever your concerns, whatever your stage in life, I can help. 
Contact me today to learn more. 

John Knight, Field Agent   Cell: (404) 569-5265   Email: john.knight@kofc.org 

Our council insurance field agent, 
John Knight, has put together some 
great tips to consider monthly on the 
importance of proper insurance    
coverage. Following is his March   in-
surance topic to ponder. KofC    in-
surance is sold only to brothers and 
their families at great rates.  
Please consider having a personal 
conversation with John soon.  

Recent Council Promotions 

       Bill Driscoll           Frank Seco de Lucena      George T. Doyle                                       
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Trantow Wins Shining Armor Award 

Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad (right) awards Brother Dean Trantow (left) our latest Shining Armor Award     
certificate and lapel pin at the January meeting for fulfilling the five criteria during his first yea r of membership. 
A new member must attend three council meetings, partake in three council activities, attain the 3rd degree in 
his first year, have a private meeting with our insurance field agent John Knight, and recruit one new member.  
Dean recruited his son, Chris, to our ranks. He has been a member for some years. We overlooked his award. 

Joe Kane Awarded Knight-of-Month 

Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad (left) awards Joe Kane the Knight-of-the-Month Award.  Kane was recognized in 
our gratitude of his activities, including lecturing at 8:45 AM Sunday Masses, his service to our homeless shelter 
ministry, his unselfish help at our Free Throw Tournament and our Spaghetti Dinner, his monthly attendance 
at council meetings, and his decision to again travel to Jamaica for our parish mission. Given for the month of 
January 2012. 
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Crnkovich Wins Knight-of-the-Year 

Grand Knight Stan Wasowski (left) loads down Greg Crnkovich with several awards, including Knight-of-the-
Year for 2011, a Former District Deputy Plaque, District Star Award Plaque, Past Faithful Navigator Plaque, 
tuxedo ribbons for his Past Faithful Navigator and Former District Deputy services,  plus a $100 Visa gift card. 
 
Crnkovich was only our second-ever Knight-of-the-Year, following John Buchholz a few years ago. 
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Council Again Supports Homeless Shelters 
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Brothers Rich Ducote, Joe Liebsack, 
Doc Malone, and Ron Burbank pre-
pare 200 sandwiches to be distributed 
to the homeless men as they leave the 
shelter in the morning.  
Women of the parish prepared a full 
meal for about 100 homeless men and 
the Knights accompanied them to the 
adjacent shelters at The Shrine of the 
Immaculate Conception and Central 
Presbetryian Church near the state 
capitol downtown. Knights served as 
waiters for the evening meal. The 
women went home after supper and 
the men spent the night in both the 
shelters. In the morning the brothers 
saw the men off with lunch bags. 
 
Besides the four brothers pictured 
above, Bob Fiscella, Lou Hlad, Stuart 
Brady, Robbie White, and Dave  
Riedinger also spent the night there. 
 
Council 11402 annually sponsors the 
shelters for two nights every winter. 

 Part of the 100 homeless men attended by the brothers at Central Presbyterian Church and the Shrine on 
Sunday, Feb. 18th.   The Knights administer to their needs during the evening, night, and following morn-
ing, at which time they return to the streets. This is a very rewarding ministry in which all brothers should 
participate. It makes you very thankful for the family, home, and possessions with which you are blessed. 
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“Knights Night Out” at Carbonara Trattoria 
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Council brothers, spouses, and friends filled the entire 
place at Carbonara’s Italian Restaurant on Monday, 
February 13th. The entire establishment was closed for a 
private party of  our 120 patrons in attendance.  
 
At $65 per couple, including appetizers, dessert, gratuity, 
tax, and one glass of wine each, the evening was very   
affordable. Entrees featured were chicken marsala, 
salmon béarnaise, and fillet mignon from which to 
choose. The food was excellent and the evening was 
memorable. We will surely do this type of event again.  
 
We were honored to have both Monsignors Kiernan and  
Marren, Father Joe Peek, and Deacon Bill Garrett and 
wife Susan of our council in attendance.  It turns out that 
clergy appreciate nights out as well, and their presence 
made it special. 
 
Brother Dean Trantow arranged the evening with owner 
Rafik Cressaty, who is a parishioner at All Saints. Guess 
what? He signed an application Form 100 that night. 
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  Council Monogrammed Shirts Available 
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Now that we are deep in our Lenten Fish Fry Events, 
is is time to troop the colors. What better way to show 
your support of the council than by purchasing an All 
Saints Logo Shirt and parading it about at the Fish 
Fry. 
 
We currently have them available in red, navy blue, 
black, and white for $25 each. The sizes are large and 
X-large. The shirts run big, so if you are a borderline 
large/extra large person, the large will do fine.  Both 
Lou Hlad and Bryan Kler wear large and they are not 
small people.  
 
If you are interested in purchasing a logo shirt, contact 
Bryan Kler at bryankler@comcast.net or 404-944-6629 
and indicate your name, quantity, color, and size. 
 
Bryan may have some monogrammed baseball hats 
still available as well for $15. 
 
Wear your council ID apparel proudly this year and 
give our council and our Order as much publicity as 
possible. 

Recruit a New Member Now 
All Saints would love to 
achieve an unprece-
dented sixth consecutive 
Double Star Council 
Award, but we need 
your help. 
 
Please ask a  practicing 
Catholic friend to join 
the Knights.  
 
Any leads you can pro-
vide should go to Frank 
Callan at  email address  
fvcallan@aol.com. 
 
He will interview the 
candidate and you 
will receive credit for 
the lead and this 
commemorative 
award if you follow 
link instructions. 
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Fish Fry Move to the Gym Successful 

11 

Our growing Lenten Fish Frys had exhausted the small facility of the Social Hall over the past several 
years. The Knights and Monsignor Marren decided that these events needed to be moved to the gym 
where there was a much greater seating capacity.  
 
Because the kitchen capacity in the gym was also very inadequate for event this size, the  existing hand-
ball court was converted into a second kitchen. New tables and 400 chairs were ordered. The folding,  
padded maroon chairs had not yet arrived by our first two frys, but have now arrived to enhance the 
comfort of patrons. A complete electrical rework was required to sustain the fryers, ovens, freezers,   
heating lamps., and overhead lighting added.  Instructional signage had to be reworked. 
 
Please bear with us as we revise our procedures affecting food movement and preparation, as well as the 
traffic and patron flow on the lowest level of the campus. This is a work in progress and will be enhanced 
by our positive and negative experiences. We appreciate your feedback. 
 
Our trial fry had 298 meals served, our Ash Wednesday Fry had 735,  Friday #1 Fry had 967. and Friday 
Fry #2 had 1,200 meals served. We continue to ramp up our meals each week into future record territory. 
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Our 2012 Georgia State Convention Booklet Ad 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
Council voted $500 for the Parish Bible School.  
Council voted $500 to aid the Parish Mission trip to Jamaica. 
Several knights and wives will make the trip. 
 
Brother Don Converse has introduced a motion to begin the 
planning of a Knight Garden growing food for the poor at 
Brook Run Park. 
 
Council continued its 3rd year of Fathers for Good seminars 
and announced the seminars for year four. (see page 15) 
 
Council teamed with parish Men’s Club to begin ticket sale for 
six charities featuring a luxury 2012 Buick LaCrosse as first 
prize.  
The Parish Council election featured wins by four knights and 
three wives of  knights (Delina Malinoff , Jo Ann Doyle, and 
Mary Trantow) for the eight open seats. Wife Therese       
Birkbeck is the President of the parish council and Sir Knight 
Bryan Kler is the Secretary. 
 
Our ongoing funeral acolyte program continues serving all 
parish funerals as it has since 1997. More acolytes are being 
recruited. 
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Kevin Murray Featured in Tech Alumni Magazine 

 

We always like to brag when one of our brothers is featured in a national magazine. Kevin Murray was just 
quoted and singled out for his Roll Call  Leadership in the Georgia Tech Alumni Magazine. Congrats, Kevin. 
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Support Our Parish Car Raffle 
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 Men with Young Children  
Scripture Study and Discussion Group 

Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend 
 

“Fathers for Good” is An Initiative for Men by Knig hts of Columbus, International. 
  

The All Saints Catholic Church Men with Young Children Scripture Study Group is a 
gathering of men with young children who get together to discuss the scripture in refer-
ence to their lives and in the light of their Catholic faith, and to share their faith and experi-
ences through friendship, prayer, and fraternity.  Members strive to be the spiritual leaders 
in their marriage and family and follow Jesus Christ by reinforcing Christian values in their 
home, and community, and working to ensure that their relationship with God, their wife, 

and their Children are in order.  Men do not need to be a Knight to participate. 
 

Raising Boys into Men 
 
This study is designed specifically for men who wish to raise their boys to be men of virtue.  Each session fo-
cuses on a different virtue necessary to help raise up a generation of godly men.  The program will help Catho-
lic men recover the virtuous life and become authentic men of God.   Fathers are welcome to attend any or all 
of the sessions listed below.   
 
 Video 
 Sunday, Jan 8   Part 1  Raising boys to men audio  
 Sunday, Jan 15  Part 2   Raising boys to men audio 
 
 Book Review and Discussion: boys to Men: The Transforming Power of Virtue. 
 
 Sunday, Jan 22   Session 1  Men and Virtue  

Sunday, Jan 29   Session 2 Men of Prudence 
 Sunday, Feb 5   Session 3 Men of Justice 
 Sunday, Feb 12 Session 4 Men of Fortitude 
 Sunday, Feb 19  Session 5 Men of Temperance 
 Sunday, Feb 26 Session 6 Men of Faith 

Sunday, March 4 Session 7 Men of Hope 
Sunday, March 11 Session 8 Men of Love 
Sunday, March 18 Session 9 The Challenge to Run the Race 

 
 All sessions will be held in McGivney Hall 9:00 am – 10:15 am 

Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend – No experience necessary.   
Cost = $15 for book. No cost for drop-in sessions 

 
  Jeff Durthaler -770-730-9155  or Michael Tobia -770-350-7021    
         (Lead Facilitator and 4thDegree Knight)                        (Facilitator & 1st Degree Knight)  
 
 

Co-sponsored by All Saints  
Knights of Columbus & Adult Education Department 
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Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
Third Degree - Tuesday, March 20th- St. Thomas Aquinas Council 6532, 935 Rucker Road in          
Alpharetta, GA. 30004  - Jim McGee at  jmcgee@us.ibm.com.  
1st/2nd Degrees  Wednesday, March 21st - Atlanta Council #660 - 2620 Buford Highway NE,      
Atlanta 30324. 1st degree at 7PM, register 6PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 PM. Register 
7:45 PM. RSVP to Gordon Calley at  660RSVP@comcast.net.Those needing only 2nd degree 
should preferably come as observers for 1st degree and then participate as candidates for 2nd 
degree. Coat and tie for pictures.  
1st Degree - Tuesday, March 27th - All Saints 11402 McGivney Hall - 2443 Mt. Vernon Rd. 
Dunwoody GA. 30338. Ceremony 7:30 PM. Candidates register 6:45 PM. Coat and tie please.  
Third Degree - Saturday, April 28th- Archbishop Donnellan Council 7923, 908 Killian Hill 
Road, Lilburn  GA. 30047   Hugh Gardineer  (gardin_h@bellsouth.net)  770-979-9567 
 
Fourth Degree - Saturday, June 16, 2012- St. John Neumann Church, 801 Tom Smith Road, 
Lilburn, GA.  30047  Register 12 PM to 1:30 PM, ceremony 2 PM. Tuxedo required!!   Info 
from louhlad@bellsouth.net. 

 March Birthdays        
Bob Conger                     1st    
Deacon Ken Melvin        1st 
Bill Peet                           1st 
Pat Duncan                     2nd 
Ray Eberly                      6th 
Ken Gregg                       7th              
Rene Rodriguez              9th 
John Nuzzulo                  10th 
Bob Mohalley                 11th 
Joe Cavallaro                 13th   
Jim Scandle                    13th 
Scott Brown                    14th 
Steve Craine                   14th 
John Gannon                 14th 
George Tanguay            14th 
Sebastien Melaerts        16th 
Kent Polzin                    16th 
Fidel Espinoza               18th 
John Deasy                     19th 
Mark P. Miller               20th 
Cyril Montabert            20th 
Joe Matassino                22nd 
Mark A. Miller              22nd 
Alan Prusek                   23rd           
Jack DeVeer                  25th 
Jeff Gregor                    25th 
Michael Lavelle             27th 
Tony Joyce                     28th 
Kirby Baden                  29th 
Fr. William Rowland    31st 
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March Wedding Anniversaries 
    Date                                                             Years 

        26th   Walt & Susan Banasik                     46 
        14th   Bernie & Marilyn Santa Maria       42 
         3rd    Richard & Terri Ducote                  39 
        23rd   John & Arlene Gannon                   39 
        24th   Lou & Marty Hlad                           39 
        10th   Dave & Mary Kempton                   28 
        17th   Sam & Molly Portis                          28 
         2nd   Michael & Frances Smit                   21 
        30th   Jerry & Diane Churchill                  16 
        24th   Cliff & Tiffany Chapman                 11 
        21st    Matt & Lara Kitchin                        11 
        10th   Shane & Kelley Patilla                      11 
        24th   Fred & Michelle Quintans                11 
          8th    Bill & Kimberly McLaughlin            9 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 

Ora Pro Nobis 

 36 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
Edward P. Koss              12/20/2011     Robert L. Morell         4/29/2008      James J. McCabe           10/22/2004       
Lloyd Addison               11/25/2011     Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Robert J. Lescher            5/17/2003 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011    John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Brad M. Scranton          5/14/2003     
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Richard Steiner          3/17/2006       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011    Sal De Pace                 1/16/2006      James R. Fraser              9/21/2002 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011    Anthony C Ardagna 12/28/2005      Kenneth E. Smith           6/02/2000 
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011     Jerome E. Travers     7/29/2005      Elias M. Mualem              3/27/2000 
David Moeller                5/09/2010     John P. Stojka              7/21/2005      John W. Lynch III        12/15/1999 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009      Paul G. Horan              6/02/2005      Ronald S. Kurtzer          12/12/1999 
Owen K. McCabe          8/16/2009      Edwin L. Woerner       5/21/2005      Kenneth C. McIntosh     11/25/1998 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr   10/22/2004      William J. Batdorf          3/23/1998                

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

           Jack Klapka        Dennis Klein 
           Ron Collins        Msgr. Kiernan                    
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jim Mammoser         Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
    George Swartz         Mike Klimshuk 
      Franz Brucks         Jim Campbell       
    Joe Cavallaro           Fr. Joseph Peek   
    Joe Liebsack             Ernie Spencer 
     John Nuzzulo           Dennis Mackin 
      Phil McGonegal      Jean-Paul Roy 

Distressed Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Bayles                           
  Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
   Ed Pavlik                  

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
     Brian Baker              Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight - new seminarian 
    Missionary Gray Plunkett   

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao       Fr. Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise     Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin 

Prayers for Friends/ Loved Ones 
Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
Andy Bayles’ mother, Diana, 69 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Stuart Brady’s mother 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Jeff Durthaler’s son, Joshua 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster & 2nd Uncle 
Ken Gregg’s wife, Judy 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Lou Hlad’s aunt, Eleanore Hlad 
Gert Kampfer’s mother 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Al Kosek’s wife, Sylvia 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law, Hollie 
Paul Mudge’s friends, Theresa Kolany, William Boyle 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Sean O’Neill’s wife, Connie 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
TomWozniak’s aged mother and father 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
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Brother Tom Wozniak lost his mother, Josephine Wozniak, 
97, in Buffalo this month. He asked our prayers especially 
for his father, 93, who will be without his wife of 63 years. 
Tom needs our prayers as well. 
 
Brother Bernie Marino lost his sister-in-law, Lorraine   
Walgenwitt. He and his wife, Florence,  attended the        
funeral in New York City. Please pray for Bernie, Florence,  
and the family. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Stan Wasowski 770-512-7397       swasowski@langlegal.com  
Deputy Grand Knight   Bob Fiscella      770-395-7101       bobfiscella@comcast.net 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan                770-668-9755       fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Deputy Chaplain                        Rev. Bill Hao                770-393-3255       frbill@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Joe Fuentes       770-350-0355        skierjoey@hotmail.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053      ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    John Stowell                 770-671-9812        jsstowell@comcast.net    
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com  
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        
                  Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                                         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com  
Trustee Three-Year Term  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Lou Hlad  770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Trustee One-Year Term      Don Myers                   770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 
 
District 13 Deputy     Rick Langheim 770-449-5262      rlangheim@nationsroof.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director         Joe Liebsack                770-393-9695        jliebsack@att.net                                                                                       
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza  770-393-8645      nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     John Barranco             770-396-6823        jbbarranco@bellsouth.net 
Community     Dean Trantow              770-457-6061        trantowd@aol.com 
Council     Dennis Caniglia            770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net                                               
Family Life                 Kevin Murray               770-248-0751        kpmurray@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    Will Estes                      770-451-5014        westes@tldz.org 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser  770-451-1753       xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                    770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                  770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269        kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to 
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  

Never miss a  
message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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March 
 Council Mtg 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  
Assembly 
Meeting at 
St. Brigid 

6:15 rosary 
6:30 Dinner 

7:30 Mtg 

 

 

Missionaries 
of the Poor 

Concert 7PM 
in Church 

1st Degree 
McGivney 

Hall 
7:30 PM 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 

Friday 
Fish  

Fry #4 

3rd Degree 
St. Thomas 

Aquinas 
Council 6532 

535 Rucker Rd 
Alpharetta GA 
30004    7 PM 

1st/2nd  
Degree 
Atlanta 

Council #660 
Buford Hiway 

7 PM 

Men’s Christ  
Renews 

His  
Parish  

(CRHP) 

Friday 
Fish 

Fry #2 

Friday 
Fish  

Fry #3 

Friday 
Fish  

Fry #5 

Friday 
Fish  

Fry #6 

Men’s Christ  
Renews 

His  
Parish  

(CRHP) 

Founders Day 
130th 

Anniversary 
of Knights  

of 
Columbus 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 
in chapel 


